
 

 

Appendix Ia 

 

Introduction to Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Clinical Commissioning 

Group- Commissioning for Quality CPFT Quality Concerns presentation. 

 

Purpose: This presentation to the Health Committee is in response to the 

questions raised by the committee in relation to the Care Quality Commission 

(CQC) inspection of Cambridgeshire and Peterborough NHS Foundation Trust 

(CUHFT) in May 2015. 

 

The CQC carried out an announced inspection at CPFTin May 2015. This was part 

of the regular inspection programme. The final report was presented at the Quality 

Summit in October 2015. The outcomes of this inspection are detailed below: 

• The Trust received an overall rating of Good. 

• The Effective, Caring, Responsive and Well Led domains were rated as Good. 

• The Safe domain was rated as Requires Improvement. 

• The services rated as Good were: 

� Acute wards for adults of working age and psychiatric intensive care units 

� Community health services for children, young people and families 

� Wards for older people with mental health problems 

� Community-based mental health services for adults of working age 

� Long stay/rehabilitation mental health wards for working age adults 

� Child and adolescent mental health wards 

� Forensic inpatient/secure wards 

� Mental health crisis services and health-based places of safety 

� Wards for people with learning disabilities or autism 
 

• Community-based mental health services for older people and Specialist 
community mental health services for children and young people were rated as 
Requiring Improvement 

CPFT has developed an improvement plan to address the issues raised by the CQC, 

in collaboration with the CCG and other stakeholders.  

 


